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 Development Department
Parks Advisory Commission
Meeting Minutes for February 11, 2020
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Mr. Harlamert.  Members present at the meeting were Mr. Harlamert, Ms. Senu-Oke, Ms. McArdle, Ms. Pritchett, Ms. Thomas, Ms. Barnes and Ms. Spiller. Ms. Menker was excused.  Jack Kuntz, representing city staff, was also present. 
Prior to getting to Old Business, Ms. McArdle said there should be flowers from Wegerzyn available for Clayton parks during the springtime which would help offset some of the costs of new flowers.
Old Business:
The group decided on December 19th for the date for the Breakfast with Santa event.  Ms. Barnes also asked about reserving the second Saturday of the month for the event for the next couple of years.  Jack said he would ask Elaine about that.  There was a general discussion about the fireworks vendor.  Ms. Barnes asked why we were switching vendors after having such great shows the previous years.  Jack explained some of the logistics and safety issues the fire department had with the previous vendor. Mr. Harlamert brought up Randy Sanders from the Service Department told him we could get 300 seedlings to be planted in the parks as part of the Five Rivers Metro Park’s program to help communities who lost trees during the Memorial Day tornadoes. The group also discussed bringing the Janice Ward Center and the Old Village gazebo under our umbrella.  The group asked Jack to invite Catherine Springer from the Old Village to the next meeting.
New Business:
There was a general discussion about some new events we could possible do at the various parks and Meadowbrook.  Ms. Thomas suggested a homerun derby at Hardscrabble, a 1920’s theme dance for adults at Meadowbrook, dance classes at Meadowbrook and senior card parties during the day at Meadowbrook.  There was some general discussion about new ideas and activities at the various venues and what was being done at the Earl Heck Center in Englewood. Jack said he’d look into them and bring back information to the next meeting.
The group also discussed the Service Department’s new sign machine.  Jack explained the Service Department probably wouldn’t get it until later in 2020 due to all of the available CIP funds being earmarked presently for the Salem Avenue infrastructure project.  As additional CIP funds come into the city throughout the year, additional things can be purchased by the city.

Mr. Harlamert spoke to the group about doing a spring cookout at Hardscrabble for everyone involved with the Parks Advisory Commission.
Items for Next Meeting:
Next Meeting: Tuesday, March 10, 2020 
Meeting Adjourned at 6:50
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